
 

 

Community Infrastructure Policy Adopted 

South Gippsland Shire Council has adopted the revised C09 Community Infrastructure 

Project Management Policy.  

Council developed the policy to ensure community infrastructure projects are adequately 

planned to reduce the costs of overruns and non-compliance of funding conditions.  

Council officers within the Infrastructure directorate reviewed the existing policy and 

determined it was still relevant and only required minor amendments.  

Council endorsement will continue to be required for each project that is supported by the 

policy and will allocate required Council resources should projects be approved for external 

funding.  

South Gippsland Shire Mayor, Councillor Lorraine Brunt has spoken on the importance of the 

policy.  

“The reviewed and newly adopted policy will continue to provide guidelines to ensure projects 

stay on task and are adequately planned.  

“With only minor amendments made to the current policy we are looking forward to continuing 

to refer to and use this policy to successfully deliver our projects,” said the Mayor.   

Those wishing to view the C09 Community Infrastructure Project Management Policy are 

encouraged to visit Council’s website www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/policies  
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